Minutes of August 13, 2024, Germantown Town Board Public Hearing on proposed Local Law
No. B of 2024, designating a fire lane in front of 220 Main Street (County Route 33), held in the
Germantown Town Hall, 50 Palatine Park Road, Germantown, NY and via Zoom commencing at
6:44pm.

Present: Supervisor Helsley
Councilman Kukon
Councilmember Suarez

Town Attorney, Corinne Smith
Present via Zoom:  Councilman Christian
Absent: Councilman Sullivan
Recorded by: Town Clerk, Joyce Vale

Supervisor Helsley opened the Public Hearing asking if there were any comments from the
public.

Tony Albino said this law serves two purposes, loading and unloading in front of the Central
House.

Supervisor Helsley said the owners of Central House are in favor of it.

Tony Albino also said he is not sure how they will designate the fire lane.

Corinne said the County Attorney and the County Commissioner have no issues with the Local
Law as well.

Martin Overington supports this law.

Supervisor Helsley asked it the Town Board had any comments. There are no comments from
Council.

Public Hearing closed at 6:48pm.



